
 
 
 
 
 
2021‐047   BWR Vessel & Internals Project (BWRVIP) 

 

(via e-mail) 

May 26, 2021 

Document Control Desk 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
11555 Rockville Pike 
Rockville, MD 20852 

Attention: Joseph Holonich 

SUBJECT: Docket No. 99902016 – May 27, 2021 Closed Meeting with the NRC to discuss 
potential non-conservatism in BWRVIP-100, Revision 1-A: “BWR Vessel 
and Internals Project Updated Assessment of the Fracture Toughness of Irradiated 
Stainless Steel for BWR [Boiling Water Reactors] Core Shrouds” 

 
 

A copy of the BWRVIP’s presentation materials for the closed meeting to discuss the potential 
non-conservatism in BWRVIP-100, Revision 1-A scheduled for May 27, 2021 has been added to 
the NRC Box folder. 

 
Please note that the presentation materials contain proprietary information. A letter requesting 
that the presentation materials be withheld from public disclosure and an affidavit describing the 
basis for withholding this information are provided as Attachment 1. 

 
A non-proprietary version of the BWRVIP’s presentation materials is also provided in this email. 
This nonproprietary response is identical to proprietary presentation materials except that the 
proprietary information has been deleted. 

 
Please notify Debbie Rouse (EPRI) at email drouse@epri.com or by telephone at 704-595-2520 
if you have any receipt difficulties. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Nathan Palm, EPRI, BWRVIP Program Manager 

 
 
 
 

 


